                                                 CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
                     MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
                                  MONDAY 18th March, 2019.

       Present:  Cllrs:  Jill Morgan (Chair), Gerald Thomas, Alan Price, Brynley Morris, Tim Mason, 
                      C Cllr. Neil Prior, Graham John, Roger Stevens (Mathry Community Forum)
       Apologies: 
1. Minutes 
The Minutes of the last meeting held on the 18th February, 2019, were read and approved.  

Proposed by Cllr. Alan Price and seconded by Cllr. Brynley Morris.
2. Matters Arising  
· New Mathry One-Way System – four cars and a builders lorry have gone down the one way system the wrong way and have been spoken to by the Police.   Councillors asked for some new signage:  “new road layout”, “give way” signs as you come up the hill and a sign down the hill towards Brynheddyd.   Unfortunately parking by Farmers Arms pub staff on the one way section is causing a problem.  Generally the situation is much better.  For further evaluation.
· Bus Shelter – facing into the weather.  C Cllr. Neil Prior will see if it can be turned round.  A new bus shelter is also available for the stop on the Village Green.  Because of the changes to the one way system the existing stop is on the wrong side of the road.  The Community Council agreed to have a new one in principle but are looking into moving the existing location nearer to the public toilet.
3. FINANCE 
          Payments requested: 
 

Clerk’s remuneration - £230.02
                Proposed EPG expenditure of up to £1800.00 – see item 6.
                Wales Audit Office - £182.00                     Oliver Blakiston (xmas tree) - £60.00 
                Wales Air Ambulance - £30.00                  Tenovus - £25.00                                   

                MacMillan Cancer Care - £25.00               Paul Sartori - £25.00
                Teenage Cancer Trust - £25.00                 Pembrokeshire Young Farmers - £25.00

                                              Cruse Bereavement Care - £25.00

    Proposed by Cllr. Bryn Morris and seconded by Cllr. Gerald Thomas      

    Account information:  

Balance of current a/c as at 18th March, 2019 - £4157.78
    Balance of deposit a/c as at 18th March, 2019 - £3004.70
4. PLANNING

5. CORRESPONDENCE  
a)  Tenovus, Paul Sartori, Teenage Cancer Trust, Young Farmers, Cruse Bereavement Care and 
      Childrens Wales Air Ambulance – requests for funding received.
b)  WG – Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales Annual Report – February 2019 received.
c) Dyfed Powys Police – email re community tensions received.
d) EPG application information – copy of application form and quotes for requested projects received.
e)  C Cllr. Neil Prior – information on Bwcabus received.

6. ENHANCING PEMBROKESHIRE GRANT APPLICATION
Total for the four projects will be approx. £10,060 inc. VAT.   Projects are:  a defibrillator for Abercastle, repairs to the Community Hall and  the provision of disabled access to the public toilet. 






It was anticipated that the Community Council will make a cash contribution of up to £1800.  The application needed information about how long the Community Council had been in existence and it was confirmed that Mathry Parish Council was established in 1894 and changed to Mathry Community Council in 1972.  Signed copies of the Council’s Standing Orders and Accounts for 2018/19 were provided by the Clerk together with a copy of the Council’s Public Liability certificate to go with the application. The Community Council will claim back the VAT but it was not clear if the application should include gross or net figures.   The application date is the 7th May.    C Cllr. Neil Prior would clarify the VAT situation. Cllr. Jill Morgan provided the Community Hall’s insurance certificates together with a letter she had written as Chair of the Community Council and Hon Sec. of the Community Hall Management Committee confirming that the Hall is owned by the Mathry Community Council and that both organisations were in agreement with the application regarding the Hall repairs.   For the April meeting.
7. PUBLIC TOILET – CLEANING
Jon Kellie has applied to clean the toilet and his tender has been accepted by the Community Council.    Councillors agreed a 12 month term @ £30pw.  Proposed by Cllr. Tim Mason and seconded by Cllr. Bryn Morris.  Start date will be the 1st April.  Cllr. Alan Price will be the liaison Councillor.  The Clerk would issue a written Contract Statement of Terms.


8. DONATIONS 
After discussion Councillors agreed to give donations to Wales Air Ambulance (£30) and £25 to 
Paul Sartori, Teenage Cancer Trust, Young Farmers, Tenovus and Cruse Bereavement Care plus MacMillan Cancer Care.


9. COMMUNITY HALL
10. PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT 
C Cllr. Prior proposed a public meeting to find out if the Mathry community would support a CLT (Community Land Trust) – this is when the community buys the land and has control over the venture.   There can be community shareholders.   The project may involve working with a housing association and an annual ground rent can be charged that can then be used to enhance the community.  CLT’s offer genuinely affordable homes for local people.   
A patch of land was identified back in June as a potential CLT behind Upper House Farm.   It is understood that the Church of Wales may sell this land which could provide affordable homes.   Cllr. Jill Morgan asked that difficulties identified before with regard to access to this site be clarified before any public meeting.   C Cllr. Prior will find out as much detail as he can for the next meeting. 
       C Cllr. Prior is keen to work with his Community Councils to engage the communities and have a 

       vision and impact on the area.

11. FRENCH TWINNING
Cllr. Jill Morgan attended the meeting on the 7th March.  Trisha Crozier and Shirley Matthews are joint Chairpersons.  Roger Stevens is the new Secretary.  Sharon Reynolds remains as Treasurer.  The next meeting will be on the 2nd May.

12. POTHOLES  
Councillors were asked to report any potholes themselves to Pembs County Council themselves and refer any problems to C Cllr. Neil Prior.  
13.  Mathry Farm 

There are ongoing problems with slurry or runoff coming out onto the A487 and slurry is going into the storm drain.  To be reviewed.  
Signed ……………………………………..
Date  ……………………………………….
